
Services:	Sundays	at	10:00	a.m.
Worship	&	Communion,	1st	Sunday	of	the	month	at	10:00	a.m

No	matter	who	you	are	or	where	you	are	on	life’s	journey,	you	are	welcome	here!

THE MEETING HOUSE TIMES
The	Congregational	Church	of	Salisbury,	United	Church	of	Christ	

December	2014

30	Main	Street,	P.O.	Box	392,	Salisbury,	Connecticut	06068	~	860.435.2442	~	www.salisburycongregational.org

Pastor’s	Message	 2
The	Giving	Tree	 3
Christmas	Concert		 3
2014	In	Memoriam	 3
Chorus	Angelicus	 3

What	Are	You	Doing	for	Advent?	 4
Al	Sly	Retiring	 4
The	Meaning	of	“Advent”	 4
The	Country	Kitchen	 4
From	the	Deacons	 5
Sunday	School		 5

Annual	Stewardship	Appeal	 5
New	Global	Crafts	 5
Calendar	&	Birthdays	 6
Transportation	Ministry	 6
Stay	in	Touch	 6
Kid’s	Korner	 7

WHAT’S	INSIDE

Have a Blessed Christmas and a Joyful New Year!

Silver	Lake
December	5th	-	7th

C��������	��	���	L���

Celebrate	 Christmas,	 Silver	 Lake-style!	
Join	your	friends	and	make	new	ones	as	
we	anticipate	Christ's	birth	at	Silver	Lake,	
with	or	without	snow!	We	will	get	busy	
and	 creative	 with	 Christmas	 crafts,	
outdoor	play,	baking,	worship,	and	lots	of	
singing	 of	 Christmas	 songs	 around	 the	
fire.

There	will	 be	 two	 retreats	 this	weekend:	 one	 for	5th	 and	6th	
graders	and	one	for	7th	and	8th	graders.	Each	age	group	will	stay	
in	its	own	winterized	building	with	deans	and	counselors.

Contact	Jennifer	Kronholm	Clark	at	jennc@ctucc.org.

During	Sunday	School	the	children	will	be	costumed	as	shep-
herds,	 angels,	 kings,	 and	 animals,	 and	 the	 annual	 Christmas	
Pageant	will	take	place	in	the	parish	hall	after	morning	worship.	
This	 informal	 but	 endearing	 retelling	 of	 the	 Christmas	 story	
takes	about	fifteen	minutes	and	may	be	the	most-photographed	
event	of	the	church	year!	Extra	hands	to	help	costume	the	cast	
are	always	welcome.		

There	 will	 be	 no	 Sunday	 School	 or	 nursery	 care	 on	 Sunday,	
thDecember	 28 .	 Regular	 children's	 activities	 will	 resume	 on	

January	11th.

DAILY:	A	 “thought	 for	 the	day”	will	be	 sent	 to	
your	email	box	from	the	church.	 	Give	yourself	
the	gift	of	a	 few	quiet	moments	 to	be	still	and	
listen	for	God.	

WEEKLY:		During	the	week	the	Meeting	House	
will	 be	 left	 open,	 and	 a	 variety	 of	 prayers,	
devotionals	and	meditations	will	be	available	
for	quiet	time.	

SUNDAYS:	We	will	start	each	worship	service	by	
lighting	 the	 candles	 on	 the	 Advent	 wreath,	
noting	the	hope,	joy,	peace	and	love	that	Christ	
brings.	 	If	you	would	like	to	participate,	please	
contact	Pastor	Diane.	Periods	of	silence	will	be	

added	to	our	worship	service	so	that	we	can	'Be	Quiet'	together.

MUSIC,	MUSIC,	MUSIC:			On	Sunday,	December	14th	at	2:30	the	
choirs	 (bell	 and	 senior)	will	 present	 their	 annual	 Christmas	
concert	(see	p.3).		The	Bell	Choir	will	be	performing	throughout	
the	month	(see	the	calendar	on	p.	6).	

CHRISTMAS	EVE:		Join	the	congregation	for	our	
annual	 service	 of	 Lessons	 and	 Carols	 on	
Wednesday,	 December	 24th.	 	 The	 Bell	 Choir	
prelude	starts	at	5:30	p.m.

MARK YOUR ADVENT CALENDARS!
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On	 Sunday,	 December	 21st,	 grab	 a	
quick	snack	at	the	coffee	hour,	then	we	
will	 board	 a	 school	 bus	 and	 take	

Christmas	carols	to	church	members	and	friends	
who	are	not	able	to	get	out	of	their	homes	for	holiday	activities.	

We	will	return	to	the	church	at	about	1:00.

If	you	have	not	come	along	on	this	“special	delivery”	before,	why	
not	 make	 this	 the	 year?!	 Let's	 fill	 the	 bus	 with	 singers	 and	
overflow	into	some	cars.	All	ages	are	welcome!

2012 Pageant

CHRISTMAS PAGEANT

Sunday,	December	14th	-	11:15

~	Barbara	Collins
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LIKE	US	ON	FACEBOOK!

This	 summer	 Barbara	 Collins	 and	
Pastor	 Diane	 attended	 a	 3-day	 work-
shop	 in	 Syracuse,	 New	 York,	 on	 Faith	
Formation.		

The	focus	of	the	session	was	on	harnessing	
the	power	of	 technology	 for	 the	benefit	 of	 the	
congregation.		

We	will	be	looking	at	ways	to	update	and	upgrade	our	website,	
our	Facebook	page	and	our	email	correspondence.		If	you	have	
any	ideas	of	how	we	might	utilize	technology	to	reach	out	to	the	
congregation	and	the	community,	please	talk	with	Barbara	or	
Pastor	Diane.

Thank you!

Thank you !
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THIS	I	BELIEVE

	For	several	years	NPR	has	been	running	a	series	called	“This	I	
Believe.”		People	from	all	walks	of	life	are	asked	to	write	and	read	
a	short	essay	on	their	core	beliefs.		We	have	decided	to	take	this	
on	as	a	spiritual	practice	for	2014.		You	are	invited	to	share	your	
thoughts	 with	 the	 congregation	 by	 submitting	 a	 short	 essay	
(less	than	1000	words)	addressing	an	issue	or	value	that	you	
find	particularly	 important.	 	These	essays	are	 to	be	personal	
statements	and,	to	be	printed	in	the	newsletter,	 	will	be	subject	
to	 approval	 by	 the	 Pastor	 and	 the	 MHT	 Editor.	 	 For	 more	
information,	contact	Pastor	Diane	or	Pamela	Wyeth.	

WOMEN'S	BIBLE	STUDY
Acts	of	the	Apostles	–	Part	2

Women's	Bible	Study	will	start	meeting	on	Thursday,	January	
9th	at	4:30	in	the	Parish	Hall	library.	 	We	will	be	studying	the	
Acts	 of	 the	Apostles	 –	 continuing	with	 the	United	 Church	 of	
Christ	Still	Speaking	materials	that	we	used	in	the	Fall.	

The	group	is	open	to	all	women	–	no	Bible	experience	necessary.		
Materials	will	be	distributed	at	the	first	meeting,	or	you	can	pick	
them	up	ahead	of	time	from	Pastor	Diane.	 	Join	us	as	we	come	
together	to	hear	the	word	of	God	and	reflect	on	what	it	means	in	
our	lives	today.	

THIS	I	BELIEVE

	For	several	years	NPR	has	been	running	a	series	
called	“This	I	Believe.”		People	from	all	walks	of	life	
are	asked	to	write	and	read	a	short	essay	on	their	
core	beliefs.		

We	have	decided	to	take	this	on	a	spiritual	practice	
for	2014.	 	You	are	invited	to	share	your	thoughts	
with	the	congregation	by	submitting	a	short	essay	
(less	 than	 1000	 words)	 addressing	 an	 issue	 or	
value	that	you	find	particularly	important.		

These	essays	are	to	be	personal	statements	and	
their	publication	will	be	subject	to	approval	by	the	
Pastor	and	the	MHT	Editor.		For	more	information,	
contact	Pastor	Diane	or	Pamela	Wyeth.	

A bell is no bell 'til you ring it,
A song is no song 'til you sing it,

And love in your heart
Wasn’t put there to stay -

Love isn’t love
'Til you give it away.

~Oscar Hammerstein, Sound of Music

COMFORT	AND	CONVERSATION
Spring	session

A	bereavement	group	for	those	
who	have	suffered	the	loss	of	a	
loved	 one	meets	 on	Tuesday	
afternoons	 at	 4:00	 at	 the	
Salisbury	 Congregational	
Church	 in	 the	 Parish	 Hall	
Library.	This	group	is	open	to	
all	 and	 is	 co-facilitated	 by	
Pauline	 Miller,	 Social	 Worker	

with	 Salisbury	 Visiting	 Nurse	 Association,	 Pastor	
Diane	 and	 Rev.	 Eileen	 Epperson,	 Hospice	 Chaplain.		
Our	goal	is	to	provide	people	with	a	place	to	talk	about	
their	grief,	to	share	their	feelings	of	sadness,	and	to	
actively	plan	for	moving	forward.	The	group	will	be	
meeting	throughout	the	month	of	April.	

Attendance	 is	 open-ended.	 For	 more	 information	

CHARTER	FOR	COMPASSION

Work	continues	to	bring	the	Charter	for	Compassion	to	
the	 Salisbury	 community.	 	 On	 May	 6th	 the	 Charter	
Steering	 Committee	 (Pastor	 Diane,	 Rev.	 Eileen	
Epperson,	Laurance	Rand,	Jean	Wardell	and	Jo	Loi)	will	
host	a	luncheon	meeting	in	the	Parish	Hall	for	represen-
tatives	 from	all	 of	 the	area	 schools.	 	The	 focus	of	 the	
gathering	 will	 be	 to	 explore	 the	 ways	 schools	 are	
teaching	 compassion	 and	 providing	 opportunities	 for	
students	to	practice	compassion.	

For 	 more 	 in format ion 	 on 	 the 	 Char ter 	 v i s i t	
www.charterforcompassion.org	 or	 speak	 with	 Pastor	
Diane.	

WOMEN’S	BIBLE	STUDY

Women's	Bible	Study	started	our	study	of	
part	 three	of	 the	Book	of	Acts	on	April	

th24 .	 	We	will	 continue	 throughout	 the	
month	of	May,	meeting	on	Thursdays	at	

4:30	 in	 the	Parish	Hall	Library.	We	are	using	materials	
developed	by	the	United	Church	of	Christ's	Still	Speaking	
Writers	Group.		Materials	are	available	from	Pastor	Diane.		
No	prior	experience	is	necessary.		All	are	Welcome!

CONGREGATIONAL	CHURCH	OF	SALISBURY
MISSION	STATEMENT

Created	by	God,	Called	by	Jesus	Christ,	Guided	by	the	Holy	Spirit	we	
seek	to	love	God	with	all	our	hearts,	souls	and	minds	and	to	love	our	
neighbors	as	ourselves	through	worship,	education	and	service.	

LOVING	AND	SERVING	GOD	AND	NEIGHBOR

hristmas	season	is	here.	 	The	stores	are	decorated,	Cthe	big	trees	have	been	lit,	the	background	music	is	
starting	 to	 be	 heard.	 	 Christmas	 is	 perhaps	 the	 most	
familiar	 holiday	 in	 our	 American	 culture.	 	 Everyone,	
regardless	of	faith	background	or	religious	affiliation,	has	
some	idea	of	what	Christmas	is.		The	pervasive	marketing	
and	 merchandising	 that	 surrounds	 this	 holy	 day	 is	
unmatched	 by	 any	 other	 event.	 	 Families	 establish	
traditions	that	are	passed	from	one	generation	to	the	next	
covering	everything	from	annual	 letters,	special	recipes,	
tree	 decorations,	 caroling,	 to	 attendance	 at	 a	 church	
service	on	Christmas	Eve.		When	these	traditions	enhance	
the	love	that	is	felt	in	a	family	and	set	the	day	apart	as	a	
special	 one,	 Christ	 is	 honored.	 	 When	 activities	 and	
responsibilities	of	the	season	generate	anxiety	or	dismay,	
Christ	is	diminished.	

Imagine	if	all	of	the	seasonal	attention,	all	of	the	expense,	
all	of	the	energy	was	focused	on	the	celebration	of	the	birth	
of	our	Lord	and	Savior,	Jesus	Christ!

This	 Christmas	 season	 I	 am	 calling	 on	 you	 to	 be	
'countercultural.'	I	want	you	to	invite	everyone	you	know	
to	come	 to	worship	–	not	 just	on	Christmas	Eve,	but	all	
through	Advent.	 	I	want	you	to	make	your	gift	shopping	
lists,	not	in	response	to	what	people	tell	you	they	want	(or	
must	 have)	 but	 in	 response	 to	 your	 own	 thoughtful	
deliberation	of	what	gift	might	show	the	love	and	affection	
you	feel	for	the	recipient.	When	you	hang	lights	on	your	
house,	decorate	your	tree	or	put	candles	in	your	window,	
do	 it	as	a	way	of	welcoming	Christ's	presence	 into	your	
home.		As	you	sing	the	familiar	carols,	pay	attention	to	the	
words	–	close	attention.		Take	a	moment	to	read	the	thirty	
(!)	hymns	in	our	hymnal	relating	to	Christ's	birth.	

Our	theme	for	advent	this	year	is	“Be	Quiet.”		Together,	we	
will	 work	 to	 create	 a	 holy	 space	 and	 sacred	 time	 for	
reflecting	on	what	the	birth	of	Jesus	Christ	means	to	us.	 	I	
invite	you	to	make	time	and	space	this	season	to	welcome	
Jesus	into	your	life,	into	your	family,	into	your	home.		

Wish	everyone	you	meet	a	blessed	Christmas!	

My	Christmas	wish	for	you	is	that	you	might	find	the	peace	
that	comes	when	'the	dear	Christ	enters	in.”	

Advent	and	Christmas	Blessings,	

O	little	town	of	Bethlehem,�

How	still	we	see	thee	lie!�

Above	thy	deep	and	dreamless	sleep,�

The	silent	stars	go	by.�

Yet	in	thy	dark	streets	shineth�

The	everlasting	Light.�

The	hopes	and	fears	of	all	the	years�

Are	met	in	thee	tonight.

For	Christ	is	born	of	Mary,�

And	gathered	all	above,�

While	mortals	sleep,

the	angels	keep�

Their	watch	of	wondering	love.�

O	morning	stars,	together�

Proclaim	the	holy	birth�

And	praises	sing	to	God,	the	King,�

And	peace	to	men	on	earth.

How	silently,	how	silently,�

The	wondrous	Gift	is	giv'n!�

So	God	imparts	to	human	hearts�

The	blessings	of	His	heaven.�

No	ear	may	hear	His	coming,�

But	in	this	world	of	sin,�

Where	meek	souls	will	receive	Him	still,�

The	dear	Christ	enters	in.

O	holy	Child	of	Bethlehem,�

Descend	to	us,	we	pray;�

Cast	out	our	sins	and	enter	in,�

Be	born	to	us	today.�

We	hear	the	Christmas	angels�

The	great	glad	tidings	tell:�

Oh,	come	to	us,	abide	with	us,�

Our	Lord	Emmanuel!

("O	 Little	 Town	 Of	 Bethlehem"	 was	 written	 by	 Lewis	 H.	
Redner,	Phillips	Brooks,	Cam	Mullins	in	1868)
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The	 Women's	 Bible	 Study	 group	 will	 be	 meeting	 on	
Thursdays	at	4:30	throughout	the	month	of	November.		We	
will	be	studying	1Corinthians	–	using	the	United	Church	of	
Christ	 Listen	 Up!	 workbook.	 	 No	 previous	 experience	
required.	 	 Join	us	for	thoughtful	exploration	and	spirited	
conversation.		Materials	are	available	from	Pastor	Diane.	

W����’�	B����	S����

The	Women's	Bible	 Study	 group	will	 be	
meeting	on	Thursdays	at	4:30	throughout	
the	 month	 of	 November.	 	 We	 will	 be	

studying	 1Corinthians	 –	 using	 the	 United	 Church	 of	 Christ	
Listen	Up!	workbook.		No	previous	experience	required.		Join	
us	 for	 thoughtful	 exploration	 and	 spirited	 conversation.		
Materials	are	available	from	Pastor	Diane.	

W����	��	C�����	��	����	C��������?

Love	is	what's	in	the	room	with	you	at	Christmas	if	you	
stop	opening	presents	and	listen.		~Author	unknown,	

attributed	to	a	7-year-old	named	Bobby

May	you	have	the	gladness	of	Christmas	which	is	hope;
The	spirit	of	Christmas	which	is	peace;
The	heart	of	Christmas	which	is	love.

~Ada	V.	Hendricks



This	is	the	second	in	a	series	of	articles	
written	by	Deacons	of	the	church

Please remember	 those	 in	our	 communi-	
ties	in	need	of	the	basics.	Non perishable	-
food	is	always	welcome,	and	can	be	left	in	
the	baskets	in	the	narthex.

Remember OWL’s Kitchen

The	 UCC	 of	 Bridgeport	 continues	 to	 wel-
come	winter	clothes	for	people	who	live	in	
the	 area	 and	 who	 participate	 in	 the	 out-
reach	programs	at	UCC	Bridgeport.	Clothes	
can	be	left	in	the	boxes	in	the	narthex.

By	Rev.	Dr.	Michael	Ciba

t	 is	 fairly	 predictable	 that,	 following	 any	 natural	 or	Ihuman	 caused	 disaster,	 someone,	 often	 identified	 by	
the	media	as	a	"religious	leader,"	will	pronounce	that	the	
catastrophe	was,	in	some	way,	evidence	of	God's	judgment	
against	some	person,	some	entity,	or	some	activity.	These	
statements	blaspheme	God	and	dishonor	the	victims	and	
survivors	of	tragedy.	

Bad	things	happened	in	Jesus'	time	the	same	way	they	do	
in	 every	 time	 and	 people	wanted	 to	 know	why.	 Roman	
soldiers	 attacked	 some	 worshipers	 while	 they	 were	
offering	sacrifice.	A	 tower	collapsed	and	killed	eighteen	
people.	Did	these	people	do	something	to	deserve	this?	I	
sure	hope	so,	because,	if	that's	how	the	world	works,	all	I	
have	to	do	is	not	do	what	they	did	and	bad	things	won't	
happen	to	me.

"You're	 thinking	 about	 this	 all	 wrong,"	 says	 Jesus.	 Bad	
things	and	good	things	happen	to	all	of	us.	Jesus	advises	all	
of	us,	"Unless	you	repent,	you	will	all	perish	just	as	they	
did."	 The	word	 "repent"	 translates	 a	 form	 of	 the	 Greek	
word	metanoia.	It	means	"to	change	one's	mind,"	but	not	
the	way	we	might	change	our	mind	about	whether	to	have	
coffee	or	 tea.	Rather,	 it	means	 to	completely	change	 the	
way	we	look	at	things,	to	turn	our	lives	around,	to	com-
pletely	change	how	we	act	and	how	we	behave	because	we	
see	life	from	a	new	perspective.

With	 these	 words,	 Jesus	 calls	 us	 to	 look	 at	 the	 whole	
question	of	evil	in	a	new	and	radically	simple	way.	We	need	
to	stop	fretting	about	the	good	and	bad	things	that	happen	
to	us	and	to	others.	We	need	to	live	as	God	wants	us	to	live:	
knowing	that	loving	God	and	loving	our	neighbor	are	the	
most	important	things	God	calls	us	to	do.

The	Rev.	Dr.	Michael	Ciba	is	Southwest	Regional	Minister	for	
the	 Connecticut	 Conference	 UCC.,	 and	 was	 our	 Regional	
Minister	for	many	years.

Our	church	plays	an	important	role	in	the	success	of	
OWL’s	Kitchen,	our	 local	 food	pantry.	 	Through	our	
donations	 of	 food	 and	money,	 as	well	 as	 some	 key	
volunteers,	 this	 community	 resource	 is	 able	 to	
provide	food	to	dozens	of	families	each	month.		Please	
remember	 to	bring	your	non-perishable	 food	dona-
tions	 to	 church	 on	 the	 first	 Sunday	 of	 each	month.	
During	 the	 church	 school	 year,	 children	 collect	 the	
food	and	bless	it,	learning	an	important	lesson	about	
Christian	mission	in	the	world.

REMEMBER

Summer afternoon—summer afternoon; to me 
those have always been the two most beautiful 
words in the English language. ~Henry James
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Spread the diaper in the position of the diamond with you at bat.  
Then fold second base down to home and set the baby on the 
pitcher's mound.  Put first base and third together, bring up home 
plate and pin the three together.  Of course, in case of rain, you 
gotta call the game and start all over again.
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Please	remember	those	in	our	communities	in	
need	of	the	basics.	Non-perishable	food	is	al-
ways	welcome,	and	can	be	left	in	the	baskets	in	
the	narthex.

Remember OWL’s Kitchen

Please	remember	those	in	our	communi-
ties	in	need	of	the	basics.	Non-perishable	
food	is	always	welcome,	and	can	be	left	in	
the	baskets	in	the	narthex.

Remember OWL’s Kitchen

MEN'S	BIBLE	BREAKFAST

Coffee	and	goodies	at	7:45.		
	Study	8:00-	9:00

Resuming		Friday,	January	17th,	once	
again,	Leo	and	Dick	will	do	their	"tag	
team"	every	Friday	morning.

Our	topic	will	be:	“	Myth	and	Truth	in	the	Holy	Bible.”	

Conversation	will	 be	 lively!	 All	men	 are	welcome.	 	 No	 prior	
experience	necessary. ~	Dick	Tabe

Spirit CornerSpirit Corner 

Cecile	Gilson	is	the	Assistant	to	the	Conference	Minister	
for	the	Connecticut	Conference,	UCC.
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The	Deacons	encourage	everyone	to	pick	up	a	green	
"The	Essentials"	booklet	to	fill	out	and	have	on	file.	
You’ll	find	them	on	the	marble	table.
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Sunday,	December	14th	at	2:30	p.m.
in	the	Meeting	House

Choral	works	will	include	a	diverse	selection	

of	anthems	by	William	Billings,	Robert	Lau,	

Antonio	 Vivaldi,	 George	 Frideric	 Handel,	

John	 Rutter,	 Harold	 Darke	 and	 Charles	

Gounod	for	the	choir	and	hymn	singing	for	

the	 congregation.	 	 The	handbell	 choir	will	

play	spirited	and	lively	works	by	Dobrinski,	

Childers,	and	Krug.

Bring	family,	friends	and	fellow	music	lovers	

to	 a	 FREE	 concert	 of	 glorious	 music	 and	

joyful	singing.				

For	further	information,	call	860-435-2442
or	visit:	����
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Sunday,	December	14th	at	2:30	p.m.
in	the	Meeting	House

Choral	works	will	include	a	diverse	selection	

of	anthems	by	William	Billings,	Robert	Lau,	

Antonio	 Vivaldi,	 George	 Frideric	 Handel,	

John	 Rutter,	 Harold	 Darke	 and	 Charles	

Gounod	for	the	choir	and	hymn	singing	for	

the	 congregation.	 	 The	handbell	 choir	will	

play	spirited	and	lively	works	by	Dobrinski,	

Childers,	and	Krug.

Bring	family,	friends	and	fellow	music	lovers	

to	 a	 FREE	 concert	 of	 glorious	 music	 and	

joyful	singing.				

For	further	information,	call	860-435-2442
or	visit	www.salisburycongregational.org.	����
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“It	is	in	giving	that	we	receive.”

One	 of	 the	 many	 ways	 our	 church	
reaches	 out	 locally	 is	 through	 our	
Christmas	Giving	Tree	which	will	be	set	
up	 on	 Sunday,	 November	 30th.				
Written	on	each	paper	ornament	 is	a	
wish	 from	 needy	 children	 and	 their	
families	who	live	in	nearby	communi-
ties.	

We	ask	members	of	our	congregation	to	choose	an	ornament	(or	
two	or	three),	purchase	the	item	requested,	and	wrap	it	with	the	
ornament	 attached	 securely.	 	 Please	 place	 the	 wrapped	 gift	
under	the	Giving	Tree	by	Sunday,	December	21st.		

Santa	and	his	helpers	will	deliver	the	gifts	the	next	day	to	two	
local	programs:		Grace	Smith	House,	a	shelter	for	abused	women	
and	their	families,	and	the	Astor	Early	Childhood	Program,	which	
works	with	families	in	Millerton	and	the	surrounding	area.		The	
greatest	need	is	 for	gas	and	CVS	gift	cards,	 towels,	sheets	and	
blankets,	 clothing,	 and	 household	 items.	 	 Books,	 educational	
toys,	and	art	supplies	will	help	brighten	the	children's	Christmas.		

Last	year	as	the	teachers	at	the	Astor	Early	Childhood	Program	
helped	unload	the	many	bags	of	presents	from	Santa's	pickup	
truck,	they	kept	thanking	us	over	and	over	again.		Some	had	tears	
in	their	eyes	as	they	expressed	how	very,	very	grateful	they	were	
to	SCC	for	our	tremendous	generosity!		May	we	open	our	hearts	
again	this	year.		

~	Jane	Capecelatro,	Jano	Fairservis,	and	Jeanette	Weber
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	Sunday,		December	21st		at	4:00p.m.

Holiday	cheer	will	unfurl	once	again	as	
the	 choirs,	 Chorus	 Angelicus	 and	
Gaudeamus,	 of	 Joyful	 Noise,	 Inc.	
perform	 their	 annual	 "Christmas	
Angelicus"	 concert	 series	 across	
Connecticut.		

	The	five-concert	series,	in	its	23rd	year,	
celebrates	the	sounds	of	the	Christmas	
season	in	churches	across	the	state.		For	
many,	Christmas	has	truly	arrived	when	

they	 hear	 "those	 singing	 angels."	 	 The	 choirs	will	 perform	 a	
blend	 of	 traditional	 and	 contemporary	 carols,	 hymns	 and	
seasonal	 selections,	 including	works	 from	Mathias,	 Murchie,	
Niedmann	 and	 Halley.	 	 Readings	 will	 range	 from	 sacred	 to	
secular	and	comic	 to	 the	profound.	 	Actor	and	narrator	 John	
McDonough	 will	 narrate	 the	 musical	 holiday	 tribute	 with	
direction	from	Joyful	Noise	Artistic	Director,	Gabriel	Löfvall,	and	
renowned	organist	and	pianist,	Alan	Murchie.

Christmas	 Angelicus	 -	 A	 New	 England	 Tradition	 will	 be	 per-
formed	on	Sunday,		December	21st	in	our	Meeting	House	at	
4:00pm.		

Tickets	are	$25	for	general	seating;	priority	seating	for	$40;	and	
$10	 for	 students.	 Group	 rates	 available.	 Tickets	 can	 be	 pur-
chased		online	at	http://chorusangelicus.com.
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As	the	year	draws	to	a	close	we	remember	those	people	from	our	
church	family	whose	lives	came	to	an	end	in	2014.	Each	one	had	
shared	their	gifts	and	talents	in	their	own	unique	way.	 	We	are	
reminded,	by	their	passing,	of	our	responsibility	to	steward	the	
church	 in	 such	a	way	 to	ensure	 that	 it	will	be	here	 for	 future	
generations.	We	commend	to	God,	with	profound	thanksgiving,	
the	lives	of	
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